
Submitted onFebruary 08, 2024 | 02:57 PM 
  
IP Address4.31.139.126 
Username 
Comment Type 
Public Comment 
First Name 
Kevin 
Last Name 
Landreneau 
Email 
kpljrl1@gmail.com 
Received Date 
Publish Status 
Comment 
From my reading and understnding of the Proposed Plan of Reorganization of Blue Cross Blue Shield of 
Louisiana (BCBSLA), the Plan as stated should be denied. The plan is not in the best interests of the 
Policyholders as has been demonstrated by the Hause Actuarial Report that was performed on behalf of 
LDI. The policyholders are the assets of BCBSLA. Without policyholders, BCBSLA has nothing of value to 
sell. Yet, policyholders are treated as secondary to the sale. There are five major for-profit health insureres 
operating in Louisiana. They do not offer premiums that are better than BCBSLA. If BCBSLA becomes a 
for-profit company (Elevance), its policyholders will suffer because the new for-profit company must 
satisfy its stockholders and make a profit. Rates will go up or covergage will decline. Policyholders will 
suffer. BCBSLA, as a mutual company and non-profit, cannot sell the company. It has to demutualize and 
issue stock to sell. The Board of Directors are not stockholders and cannot become stockholders. So, who 
are the stockholders in the new company? The Board has argued that the policyholders cannot become 
stockholders. Then who? And who has a right to the proceeds of the sale? BCBSLA has incorrectly argued 
that the $2.5 billion sale's price and $1.8 billion reserves cannot be transferred to elgible members or 
policyholders. Yet, the same Board decided that less than 10% of the sale's price would be transferred to 
eligible members. So, which is it? Can the sale's price be transferred to eligible members or not? In an 
effort to obtain approval of the Plan, it appears that BCBSLA engaged in a marketing campaign with the 
prime objective of convincing people to support the plan in exchange for payment of $3,000.00. In fact, 
attached marketing materials show that BCBSLA sent mailers in which the first reason noted to vote FOR 
the plan is payment of $3,000. There were comments made that these mailers were sent to thousands of 
medicare members to entice a favorable vote. The claimed $3.1 billion to be placed in the 
Foundation/Trust will not benefit the policyholders. In fact, the $200 million claimed to be spent out of 
the Foundation/Trust annually (5-10% return on invested Corpus annually) could have been spent every 
year by BCBSLA for the last 5-10 years by BCBSLA. Simply, the benefits to policyholders of the 
Foundation/Trust is a fiction. Without a sale, BCBSLA could have spent or can spend the same amount of 
money annually from its $1.8 billion reserve on the same claimed projects with virtually no impairment to 
BCBSLA's operations or premiums. As a scope of money, the $3.1 billion being sought to be retained by 
BCBSLA from the sale to transfer to a Foundation is a large sum of money that will provide very little 
visible benefit to the policyholders if left in a Foundation/Trust. It could benefit the policyholders if used 
to reduce premiums or cover deductibles rather than some other vague use to be determined by board 
members. The Plan should be denied until a clearer plan is developed for the benefit of the policyholders. 
 








